Modesto Junior College

Planning & Budget Committee
Meeting Minutes
January 15, 2010
Present:  
Mike Adams, Co-Chair, Academic Senate President (non-voting)
Ken White, Co-Chair, Interim MJC President (non-voting)
Iris Carroll, Learning Resources Liaison, Academic Senate appointee
Jane Chawinga, YCCD Internal Auditor and Budget Analyst (ex-officio)

Jim Clarke, Technology/Distance Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)

Paul Cripe, Academic Senate appointee
Rosanne Faughn, CSEA appointee

Sean Fornelli, CSEA appointee

Kenneth Hart, Director of Research and Planning (ex-officio)
Rose LaMont, YFA Budget Analyst

Bob Nadell, Vice President of Student Services
Karen Walters Dunlap, Vice President of Instruction

David Ward, YFA appointee
George Boodrookas for Maurice McKinnon
Absent:
Kevin Alavezos, Academic Senate appointee
Francisco Loayza, ASMJC
Maurice McKinnon, Instructional Dean
Dale Pollard, Faculty Career Technical Education Liaison (Academic Senate appointee)
Martha Robles, Student Services Administrator

Gary Whitfield, Vice President of College Administrative Services

	Business


1. Review of Minutes


	Action Item


Iris Carroll moved to approve the minutes of December 4, 2009.  Jim Clarke seconded.  The minutes of December 4, 2009 were unanimously approved.
2.  Review of Agenda
Ken White reviewed the agenda with members.
3.  Results of Planning & Budget Subcommittee
Ken White reported that he did not receive any feedback from the email he sent to the committee regarding the subcommittee results.  Between February 8 and March 19 the college will be operationalizing the budget development and during that period the Planning & Budget Committee will begin detailed planning.   The college will be building evidence for its Strategic Plan to fulfill accreditation requirements and going to zero based budgeting in that effort.  For clarification, College Administrative Services was added to the Vice President title for the person budget priorities are submitted to.  
Ken White facilitated a laptop presentation of the budget development Datatel (this is a live link to Colleague Financials) worksheet for 2010-2011 Gary Whitfield prepared.  Once revised, this document will be sent out to all unit managers.  The document has columns for the years 07-08, 08-09, and 09-10 through December 09 showing actuals and what the unit spent.  The group is proposing what would expand in these particular areas linking to program review.  PBC would basically be telling people go to this document, sit down with staff and identify what you actually need and start developing priorities linking to various planning documents.  This document is a starting point.  PBC needs to decide if positions should be included even though we would probably not be able to get positions.  
The ranking column is based on program review and an actual link to program review.  There is an additional comments area.  Units would identify needs then find funding sources.  It was agreed that the document needs more than one spread sheet.  The proposed dollars would go on the first sheet and zero based requests on a separate sheet with justification.  Units would be asked to prioritize needs and the college will set a cap.  

Karen Walters Dunlap reminded members that instructional supplies were zeroed out the last two years so the process has started already.  The result is that everyone has taken closer scrutiny and she does not just automatically give the divisions the money requested.  Ken White added that the deans may have to go back to their divisions and say we are going to have to rework our budget because we are only getting this amount. 

For purposes of using the worksheet, salary and benefits of permanent employees will be omitted.  A separate document will be created building budgets from the ground up.  

Justification backup to link to:  Program Review, Addendums, Strategic Plan.  Core documents need to be identified.  Expand worksheet and allow for narration.  External mandates need to be considered.  Suggestions fundamental to college and division can supplement document.  Units are being asked to do Fund 11 only at this point.  Narrative instructions will be developed. 
Suggestions:  Tabs can be placed at the bottom of the document for codes to drop down boxes.  Redo separate document for resources of what unit has had in the past, then build a document linking various plan documents and a narrative explaining what is asked to be done.  PBC homework is to read through the subcommittee documents and be ready for discussion at the January 22nd meeting.  The document will go to College Council after this meeting.

Gary will be training units on how to connect to Datatel and utilize this tool to build a zero based budget.

4.  Planning Timeline
Ken White reminded members that the planning timeline is being revisited due to time constraints at the last meeting.  Members expressed the following comments about the Planning & Budget Committee as it relates to planning.
· The biggest question never answered is the relation between Planning & Budget Committee (PBC) and Accreditation/Institutional Effectiveness Committee (AIE).  If that question were answered it would explain the planning.

· AIE monitors Institutional Effectiveness

· This body (PBS) revisits the Strategic Plan and decides what the changes will be and how to implement.

· Develop deadlines and tasks of concrete responsibilities.

· A review of the Strategic Plan is needed to determine who is responsible.

· Have Ken Hart facilitate a Strategic Plan presentation and then identify an action plan.

Ken White pointed out that the committee basically has two months when people are going to be working at the grass roots level, to work on this.  

Ken Hart will give his Strategic Plan presentation at the February PBC meeting.  Members need to review pages 8-11 of the Strategic Plan for that meeting.  The mission statement which drives the Strategic Plan will also be reviewed at that meeting.
5. Title V – Grant integration
Ken White stated that the object is to be able to integrate grants with the PBC – a formal mechanism for this committee to be informed about grant activity.  A representative would be here at this body to inform PBC of a grant.  The desire is to avoid grant development going on in one direction and PBC going in another direction along with being informed, and members going back to the different constituent groups and informing them.  Karen Walters Dunlap suggested that CTE and Basic Skills should also have a report here so this body can have an idea of what the groups are doing.  She added that Title V does everything requested in the Strategic Plan and basic skills.
It was determined that a logical way of informing PBC would be the head of the Grant & Resource Development Advisory Committee would come to PBC and discuss grant activity.

It was noted that once Title V ends, the college is obligated to a grant and resource operation.

FUTURE AGENDA
1.  Ken Hart’s Strategic Plan presentation and Review of Mission Statement (February)

ADJOURNMENT
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